Village of Head-of-the-Harbor

DOUGLAS A. DAHLGARD Mayor

TRUSTEES

DANIEL W. WHITE
(Deputy Mayor)

JUDITH C. OGDEN

L. GORDON VAN VECHTEN

JEFFREY D. FISCHER



500 N. Country Road St. James, New York 11780 Phone (631) 584-5550 Fax (631) 862-1417 HeadoftheHarborNY.gov ANTHONY B. TOHILL Village Attorney

MARGARET O'KEEFE Village Clerk

PATRICIA A. MULDERIG Village Treasurer

CHARLES M. LOHMANN
Police Chief

April 2017

Dear Friends,

Our Village receives fire and emergency services under a negotiated contract with the St. James Fire District. The current contract runs through 2018. The cost of the contract is a village budget expense that is included in the village tax that is charged to you. As such, Head of the Harbor residents are not members of the SJFD and do not have a vote in SJFD elections.

St. James residents are members of the fire district and have voting rights in SJFD elections. St. James residents are taxed directly by the SJFD and their fire district tax is included with their Town and School tax bill.

You may have heard that SJFD will be asking district taxpayers to vote in favor of a bond to finance construction of a new fire station on Jefferson Avenue. The plan would result in consolidation into the new Jefferson Avenue facility and the eventual sale of the firehouse on 25A.

Your Board of Trustees recently met with SJFD Commissioners and visited the Jefferson Avenue firehouse. You may recall last year's rain storm in August that damaged several village roads and caused local area flooding. This storm heavily damaged the Jefferson Avenue fire station. The inspection of the storm damage to the fire station revealed many more problems in that building's structure. Consideration of the cost of repair and restoration of the damaged facility vs. building a new modern fire station has resulted in the SJFD's proposal.

Even though Head of the Harbor residents are not voting members of the District we certainly have an interest in any major change.

Your Trustees will continue to dialogue with SJFD and will ask them for a presentation in the near future specifically for village residents. In the meantime if you wish to discuss this matter you are encouraged to attend a monthly trustee meeting at Village Hall and participate in the public comment portion.

Regards,

Doug

Douglas A. Dahlgard Mayor



FRONT ELEVATION WOODLAWN AVENUE

ST. JAMES FIRE DEPARTMENT

CONCEPTUAL ELEVATIONS

MARTIN F. SENDLEWSKI, A.I.A ARCHITECT-PLANNER (631) 727-5352

> 215 ROANOKE AVENUE RIVERHEAD, NEW YORK 11901



SIDE ELEVATION JEFFERSON AVENUE